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16
17

CHAIR CARROLL:

(Gavel)

The Human Resources and Economic

18

Development Committee will now come to order.

19

morning, members.

20

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Good morning.

21

COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO:

Good morning.

22

CHAIR CARROLL:

Good

We have with us this morning members Jo

23

Anne Johnson and Mike Molina and Pat Kawano.

24

also we have with us Councilmembers Wayne Nishiki

25

and Charmaine Tavares.
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And

3

1
2

Councilmembers Alan Arakawa and Dain Kane are
excused.

3

Corporation Counsel Ed Kushi is with us today

4

and the Director of Housing and Human Concerns Alice

5

Lee will be giving our presentation today.

6

have Richelle Kawasaki Lu as our legislative

7

attorney and Karean Zukeran, our committee

8

secretary.

9

We also

Public testimony will be accepted for each

10

item on the agenda.

Those wishing to testify should

11

sign up at the secretary's desk.

12

limited to three minutes.

13

conclude testimony may be granted subject to the

14

discretion of the Committee Chair.

15

incomplete, an additional three minutes will be

16

given after all others have been heard.

I

17

Testimony shall be

An additional minute to

If testimony is

Testifiers are requested to state their name

18

for the record and indicate who they are

19

representing.

20

meeting, please turn off all pages and cellular

21

phones or set them to the silent mode.

22

To minimize disturbances during the

We have two items on the agenda today,

23

housing in Maui County and the use of the Kihei

24

Youth Center facilities, but we shall -- if members

25

have no objection, we shall go to public testimony
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1
2

first.

ITEM NO.6:

HOUSING IN MAUl COUNTY (C.C. 01-61,
C.C. 01-63)

3

BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY
4
5

CHAIR CARROLL:

We -- Excuse me.

If they have no

6

objection, we will accept the written testimony of

7

Jim' Smith.

8

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

9

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

10

CHAIR CARROLL:

No objections.
None.

And we have only one person that has

11

signed up this morning to testify on HSED 6, Lee

12

Guthrie.

13

MS. GUTHRIE:

Good morning, Councilmembers.
morning~

Good to see

14

you all this

15

myself, Lee Guthrie, regarding affordable housing.

16

I'm testifying on behalf of

I would just like to, remind each and every

17

one of you when you're talking about affordable

18

housing to take into account the government's affect

19

upon affordable housing.

20

before and I think a few years back my husband

21

submitted some other figures, the costs that are

22

incurred upon a housing project by a lot of

23

bureaucracy that could be much more effective and

24

efficient.

25

I have given figures

We do have to have checks and balances, but
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1

we have to make sure that those checks and balances

2

aren't choking us.

3

Ms. Johnson and it's in regard to affordable housing

4

in an area called Dunstable, Massachusetts.

5

started looking at this community because of the

6

moratorium cap, when it was brought up.

7

doing research about what the rest of the nation was

8

doing.

I E- -- I mailed an ordinance to

I

I started

9

This community wanted to put a cap on

10

building and do just so many permits a year.

11

they get more and more built up, less and less

12

permits given. ' But one of the things that they were

13

doing in helping those people that were in the

14

building business was to come up with an ordinance

15

that allows what was considered illegal rentals

16

before -to be revamped, remodeled and brought out in

17

the open with very little bureaucracy and then it

18

made them truly affordable.

19

housing for those that needed it at a good price.

20

And as

It opened up more

And I would suggest if you -- if someone

21

wants to build an affordable home and get on this

22

fast track, that they say from now on that house

23

will never rent for more than this or never sell for

24

more than that.

25

that's my comments on affordable housing.

It's kind of a hard line, but

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

6

Thank you very much.

1

2

CHAIR CARROLL:

Any questions?

3

Thank you, Lee.

4

Next we will have Michelle Anderson.

5

MS. ANDERSON:

Good morning, Chair, Councilmembers.

6

name is Michelle Anderson.

7

to Wayne Nishiki.

8

today.

9

behalf of future generations because affordable

My

I am executive assistant

I am testifying on my own behalf

And in actuality I think I'm testifying on

10

housing is such a critical need in our County.

11

And I would like to just kind of define

12

affordable housing.

The median income in the County

13

of Maui is $58,000.

So if you -- if your income is

14

that or lower, you qualify for affordable housing.

15

And affordable housing isn't meant for people who

16

are in a homeless situation.

17

who cannot bear the escalating market price of

18

housing.

19

housing so that everyday citizens can have a chance

20

to own a home.

21

It's meant for people

And government steps in with affordable

So I would hope that the Council would really

22

take an aggressive stand on affordable housing and

23

see if we can't get some of these 3600 units that

24

are owed the County to be built.

25

their use low-interest construction loans from the

Developers have at

1
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1

State Housing and Development Corporation, so it's

2

not a lot of out-of-pocket expense for them.

3

just that they have to dedicate land to do it, and

4

you're in a position to force that to happen.

5

It's

I would like to bring out one thing I think

6

is very important on the policies and objectives of

7

the community plan.

8

ignored.

9

Kihei, our community plan under Housing and Urban

It seems a lot of them are

And I just want to bring out that in

10

Development, it does have a -- in fact, a second

11

objective and policy in the plan says, "Require a

12

mix of affordable and market-price housing in all

13

major residential projects unless the project is to

14

be developed exclusively as an affordable housing

15

project."

16

ignored time and time again.

17

will step to the plate and require this to happen in

18

the future.

19
20

I

This policy and objective seems to be
And I hope that you

Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

21

Any questions?

22

Thank you, Michelle.

23

Is there anyone else that wishes to give

24
25

testimony at this time?
If not, public testimony is closed.
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. END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY .

1
2
3

4

CHAIR CARROLL:

.

We will now calIon Alice to give us our

presentation.
MS. LEE:

.

Alice.

Good morning, Mr. Chairman, Mr. Carroll, and

5

Members of the Housing -- I mean, excuse me, the

6

Human Services and Economic Development Committee.

7

The item that you have before you this

8

morning is a resolution supporting the initiatives

9

of the Department of Housing and Human Concerns.

10

And today's presentation is to provide you with an

11

overview of the various initiatives that are

12

contained in the resolution.

13

Several of the items will require further

14

scrutiny, review and approval of the County Council,

15

and then there are others who

16

the approval of the County Council.

17

which do not need

What you -- uh, were you able to pass out

18

the -- We'rl have Tracy pass out the presentation,

19

copies of the presentation so you can follow as we

20

go through them.

21

This Housing Strategy 2010 represents a wide

22

range of initiatives.

And the reason why we have

23

come up with such a variety and multiplicity of

24

initiatives is because, as all of you know, being

25

from Maui, that we are subject to various cycles

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

9

1

throughout the years, whether it's a recession,

2

whether it's a Gulf War, whether it's a lot of

3

overinvestment by foreign speculators.

4

through several different kinds of cycles.

5

Department is attempting to come up with this range

6

of initiatives that can address just about every

7

cycle conceivable and that is the intent here.

We have been
So our

Our goal, as most of you know because we have

8
9

gone through the budget process, is to expand

10

affordable housing opportunities for low- and

11

moderate-income families and support the development

12

of special needs housing.

13

In the preamble it gives a better explanation

14

of what we are attempting to do with the Strategy

15

2010.

16

is a strategy from now until the year 2010.

17

means is

18

plan.

19

much a ten-point plan.

20

or 11 points, however, we may end up with 20 points

21

because we are continuing to work on this strategy

22

and we consider this a work in progress rather than

23

a final document.

24
25

And this Strategy 2010 doesn't mean that this

~-

What it

or, excuse me, that it is a ten-point

It's really a ten-year plan.

It's not so

We're starting off with 10

The housing demand in Maui County, I think
this is one of the key areas that we need to get a
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1

good understanding of.

2

am presenting to you is based on the Hawaii Health

3

Survey 2000, which our Housing Division participated

4

in.

5

a state-wide effort initiated by HCDCH and -- excuse

6

me, the Health Department.

7

This information here that I

I believe we contributed about $27,000.

And the key points here:

It was

In the year 2000

8

there were about 45,212 households in Maui County.

9

The current demand based on this report, and it's

10

a -- The demand here is a conservative estimate.

11

want to emphasize that, a conservative estimate.

12

The demand is for approximately 800 units this year,

13

in the year 2001.

14

needed for rental units or 38 percent, and 496 are

15

needed for for-sale units or 62 percent.

16

you have the 800 units, the breakdown.

17

I

Of those 800 units, 304 are

And there

Breaking that down further, of the 304 rental

18

units you can see on the page that we need

19

approximately 60 for those earning less -- 0 to 30

20

percent of median income.

21

And for the purpose of this discussion, when

22

we say "median income," we are using the HUD median

23

income which is $57,000.

24

the discussion we are going to switch to a different

25

median income, so just keep that in mind.

We are -- little later in
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1

we're talking about the HUD median income, which is

2

$57,000.
We need 54 units for the 31 to 50 category,

3

4

75 for the 51 to 80 percent of median income

5

category, and so on.

6

information here that clearly the need is on the

7

lower end.

8

for those earning 80 percent or 100 percent and less

9

of median income.

10

a

You can see from this

The need -- two-thirds of the need is

So the

a

to

8~

is critical.

The

to 100 is also important.
On the next page you'll see the breakdown of

11

12

the for-sale units.

13

the lower end, the 30, 50, 80, 100 percent of median

14

income.

15

end of 140 percent and above of median income.

16

Again, there is a big need on

There isn't much of a need on the higher

Again, I want to note that we're using the

17

HUD median income for Maui County, which is the

18

latest figure of $57,000.

19

Now we have the Table of Contents.

The Table

20

of Contents is to help you find all the information

21

inside here.

22

mentioned to you, this is an ongoing process and a

23

living document, we will continue to work on this

24

strategy and eventually put pages for every area.

25

Right now we -- just to help you, we have a Table of

We haven't had

because, like I
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1

Contents where we really don't have them broken up

2

by pages.

3

A Summary we thought would be helpful to you

4

of the various strategies, and that's on the next

5

page, Housing Strategy 2010 Summary.

6

I'll be going through will be having to do with Land

7

Use Applications.

8

would like to remind you at this point in time that

9

that policy on Land Use Applications is an

And I may want to

The first one

Well, I

10

administrative policy that we have developed.

11

the reason why it's an administrative policy is

12

because back in 1999 and the year 2000 I had

13

submitted a draft ordinance to the County Council

14

which was never passed.

15

basically that same information, almost all, and put

16

it into an administrative policy, so that does not

17

require Council approval.

18

And

So, therefore, we took

That's not to say that if there is a zoning

19

application that the Administration has the last say

20

on any type of exaction or housing requirement.

21

That's not what we're saying.

22

so that we can make a recommendation on a consistent

23

basis to the County Council, one, in zoning

24

applications.

25

The policy is there

There are times when the Planning Commission
J
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1

wants a recommendation from us with regard to SMA

2

permits, and then there are times when there -- Most

3

recently with the Land Use Commission, which

4

relieved Amfac of their obligation on affordable

5

housing, we needed a policy to negotiate a

6

settlement with Amfac in lieu of their Land Use

7

Commission requirement.
So that is the reason why we feel it is

8
9

necessary for the Administration to have a policy.

10

Okay?

11

are always being requested of our recommendation, so

12

the reason for the policy.

13

Because there are -- throughout the year we

Okay.

In this policy, which is attached

14

And I won't go through it yet, but I -- this is

15

where I'm going to use a different median income,

16

just to prepare you for that.

17

Let me go through the summary of Initiative

18

No.2, "Establish a County of Maui first-time home

19

buyer program."

20

have run by several of you council members last

21

year, I believe.

22

FannieMae here on Maui.

23

were available, I did drop by your office and bring

24

these representatives.

25

Okay.

This is something that I

We had some representatives from
And for those of you who

At that time we were thinking of
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1

contemplating a first-time home buyers assistance

2

program for those in the higher income group because

3

we already have a program assisting those 0 to 80

4

percent of median income, which I will get to later,

5

and we felt it was important to help those in the up

6

to 120 percent of median income purchase a home.

7

Keep in mind for several reasons.

These are

8

the people that many of them are young .couples.

9

Many of them are -- an example would be the wife is

10

working at Hawaiian Tel and the husband is working

11

for the Police Department, let's say, so they have

12

the income to pay for a house; however, a

13

mortgage -- We find that lot of these couples do not

14

have enough of a down payment.

15

allow for these kinds of couples earning -- or it

16

could be single people earning up to 120 percent of

17

median income to borrow $10,000 for ten years at a

18

very low interest rate.

19

whatever our cost would be, which would be roughly 4

20

percent.

21

And we're looking at

So this is what -- basically a summary of

22

that program.

23

would require Council approval.

24
25

This program would

That would be a new program that

The third initiative is a subject that you're
well aware of and will be coming up again on July
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1

31st.

2

development of the West Maui Resource Center.

3

don't believe I

4

this particular subject, but this project is part of

5

our strategy.

6

And we're hoping that you will support the
And I

it's necessary for me to get into

The next initiative, No.4, is an emergency

7

drop-in shelter or drop-in center.

We will be

8

partnering with the Salvation Army to help provide

9

emergency shelter for approximately 1,500 people

10

throughout the year.

11

right now is finding land or finding a facility.

12

Whenever you're dealing with the issue of

13

homelessness, it's very, very unpopular and it's

14

difficult to find the right location for this type

15

of facility.

16

The difficulty we're having

Initiative No.5, "Senior Housing, County

17

Housing Division."

Now, I believe I have mentioned

18

this several times before.

19

Housing Division is currently located in Kahului

20

across the old Dairy Queen.

21

renting that building.

22

HUD, from Section 8, so it's not County funds that

23

are paying for the rental.

24

necessary that we look at a long-term plan for the

25

Housing Division.

All of you know that our

We are currently

The funds are coming from

However, we feel it's

We feel it would behoove us to
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1

develop our own facility.

2

Now, in developing our own office complex in

3

Kahului, we feel it would be beneficial at the same

4

time to construct 40 senior housing rental units

5

using all the various types of funds that are

6

available to us.

7

back to the Council for more money for that project.

8

But that, of course, would add 40 senior housing

9

rental units to the inventory.

And we would probably have to come

That's another item

10

that I will have to come back to you for approval.

11

I would strongly suggest that the ones that

12

really that I need to come back to Council for are

13

basically budget related.

14

want to consider today to refer to the Budget

15

Committee.

So those items you may

Community Outreach is initiative No.6.

16

It

17

is to provide quarterly community networking and

18

education activities.

19

past our Department has not been really active in

20

Outreach efforts and this is something we want to

21

change.

22

started, June 26th was our first Outreach effort.

23

We prQvided a workshop at the Cameron Center for

24

those who are either currently Section 8 landlords

25

or potentially will be landlords, and for clients.

We have noticed that in the

We want to provide -- and we have already

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS,
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1

~

This Community Outreach would provide at

2

least once-a-quarter informational workshop for the

3

community on various topics such as Section 8, such

4

as manufactured homes, such as the new techniques in

5

construction and other kinds of methodologies to

6

bring down the cost of housing.
Initiative No. 7 is to provide affordable

7
8

home financing information to at least 100 home

9

buyers.

Again, as part of our Community Outreach

10

efforts, now we would like to provide to potential

11

home buyers information on the variety of financing

12

programs that are available not only from the banks

13

and mortgage companies and the regular lending

14

institutions, but especially the governmental

15

programs that are available:

16

all the types of different programs that maybe the

17

general public is unaware of.

18

Okay.

USDA, Home programs,

And then, finally -- not finally,

19

almost at the end, Section 8 program initiatives.

20

When you have time, please go through this

21

carefully.

22

tremendous amount of variety of types of

23

initiatives.

24
25

This is where we have come up with a

One would be using Section 8 money -- So this
is another area we don't necessarily need Council
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1

approval, okay, ti§lrlq ~e~tion 8 monies.

2

finding that landlords are reluctant to rent to

3

Section 8 people because of some of the bad

4

experiences a few have caused in the past having to

5

do with damages of units, so we are guaranteeing the

6

landlord up to a thousand dollars in damages as an

7

incentive for them to rent.
Another initiative is we are working very

8
9

We're

closely with Department of Human Services with the

10

State.

We have been involved in mass mail-outs, and

11

I mean mass, thousands and thousands of letters

12

going out to Welfare recipients regarding Section 8,

13

inviting them to come in, asking them to come in and

14

try and be qualified.
Another initiative is that we are allowing

15
16

for the first time nonconforming units.

17

not saying illegal units, I'm saying nonconforming

18

units.

19

cottages on it and it was supposed to have only one,

20

that's a nonconforming use.

21

the Building Code and HUD regulations, we are

22

allowing that use.

23

Now, I'm

In the past let's say a property had two

As long as it passes

We -- In addition to that, we are initiating

24

a new ordinance, and this is where this matter needs

25

to go to the Budget Committee.

This new ordinance
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1

and the draft ordinance is contained in your packet.

2

It is an ordinance which would provide a $50,000

3

exemption to landlords of Section 8 clients.

4

let's say you live in Wailuku, but you own a house

5

in Pukalani.

6

kind of tax exemption on that house in Pukalani

7

because you rent it out.

8

occupied, you don't get an exemption.

9

that you consider and support the idea of giving the

So

Well, right now you cannot get any

If it's not owner
We're asking

10

landlords a $50,000 exemption if they rent to

11

Section 8 clients.

12

In the explanation in the packet it will say

13

that it's for three years and then you, Council, may

14

have the opportunity to extend it.

15

ongoing, but Finance wanted it only three years, so

16

it's up to you what you decide in the end.

17

We felt that would be another good jncentive for

18

landlords.

19

We want it to be

Okay.

In addition to that, we have asked HUD

20

permission and have received permission to increase

21

the fair-market rent so that we could be more

22

competitive.

23

vouchers looking for rental units, you can say that

24

those vouchers are worth more today than they were

25

last year because_now we can pay more for rent.

So those who are currently holding
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1

are in the process of asking permission to increase

2

that amount for West Maui.

3

serious problem with regard to rentals.

4

are the kinds of initiatives that we have contained

5

in the Section 8 program.

West Maui has the most
So those

HUD First-Time Home Buyers Program, this is

6
7

an existing program that we have and we use Home

8

funds.

9

Pacific for this First-Time Home Buyer Program.

We currently grant $250,000 to Lokahi

-~

We

10

help about 15 potential

11

year.

12

earlier, is that you can make only 80 percent of

13

median income to be eligible for this program.

14

that really restricts -- really restricts the amount

15

of people we can help, because there aren't that

16

many people who are making 80 percent of median

17

income who have the track record and the ability to

18

afford a house at $200,000.

19

and that's why we're trying to initiate that other

20

program that helps the up to 120 percent of median

21

income.

22

well, home buyers every

And the restriction on this, as I alluded to

So

There aren't that many

This one, up to 180, the HUD program, if we

23

can lend a person up to 50,000 -- excuse me, $15,000

24

and if you remain in your house for 15 years, the

25

loan is forgiven.

That's the HUD program.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

The

21

1

other program I spoke about earlier would be

2

strictly a loan program because we don't have that

3

kind of money to be giving people outright, so it's

4

a ten-year loan program at a very low interest rate.

5

We anticipate our cost to be 4 percent, so we're

6

probably going to charge them 4 percent on that

7

other program.

8

9

Housing Database, we are establishing a
housing information database to identify inventory

10

and demand for affordable housing.

11

don't have this information at our fingertips, which

12

it should be.

13

while, we will have this information on line as --

14

well, we expect by next year.

15

We feel we just

And although it's going to take a

So that is basically a summary of what is in

16

your packet.

17

you locat: all the various different initiatives.

18

If there is one in particular

19

over right now, I would be happy to do that.

20

Again, the Table of Contents will help

~hat

you want to go

Keeping in mind that we are probably going to

21

or hopefully you are going to be referring the down

22

payment program to the Budget Committee, the Section

23

8 incentive, the $50,000 exemption to the Budget

24

Committee, and the Senior Housing Project to the

25

Budget Committee because all three involve money.
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1

The rest are more p81icy-type initiatives.
The most complicated of all would be the

2
3

first one, and that's the change in zone

4

actually, the change in zoning policy that I talked

5

about earlier.

6

Mr. Chair, I would be happy to, if anybody is

7

interested in going through that one.

8

9

CHAIR CARROLL:

Does anybody have any questions up to this

point?
If not -- Mr. Nishiki.

10
11

If you would like to go over that,

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Yeah, I have -- I have many, but

12

if you want to go page by page.

13

question, Alice, this morning, because you showed us

14

the Hawaii Housing -- you opened up with this Hawaii

15

Health Survey in which they identify there were

16

45,212 households in Maui County and then they came

17

out with a demand of 800 units annually that had to

18

be built, whether it was rental or for-sale units.

19

MS. LEE:

20

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

I guess my first

Right.
My question is:

Of the 45,212

21

households -- and I kind of skimmed over the report

22

that they

that you have in here by that Housing

23

Committee

did they identify how many people in

24

Maui County were renting and how many people

25

actually had their own homes?
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1

MS. LEE:

Well, there is a preference for rentals by 38

2

percent of the population and 62 percent-for

3

homeownership, so that's basically the breakdown on

4

the tenancy preference.

5

interested in finding out the percentage of those

6

currently renting and currently owning a home, we

7

would have to get back to you on that, although I

8

believe it's in the study.

9

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

But those who -- if you are

Well, that's the part that I find

10

a void.

Then they come up with a demand of 800

11

units per year that Maui County has to build.

12

did they come up with that figure and then the

13

breakdown of the 800, the 304 for rental and 496 for

14

sale?

15

MS. LEE:

16

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

How

Well
I mean, if we were to use it, I

17

mean, that's fine, but I'm curious how did they come

18

up with this need?

19

for us now in a policy plan that the Council and

20

this Administration will have to work towards.

21

that's why the next step, if you give us that

22

answer, would be, are you coming down with

23

recommendations as this Council is reviewing change

24

in zoning?

25

lacking.

Because I think it's a challenge

Because I find that that has been
Whether we have passed an ordinance or
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1

not, whether you have adopted an administrative

2

policy, that policy is not one of the

3

recommendations that I see coming through either the

4

Planning Department or the Planning Commissions with

5

those specific recommendations from you.

6

MS. LEE:

We have been recommending 10 percent all along.

7

10 percent is what we have been recommending.

8

That's in the policy.

9

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

But that has not come through to

10

us in language or been passed by Commission as

11

something that each new zoning that comes through us

12

is -- that will make it a requirement.

13

MS. LEE:

Well, you know, I would disagree with you.

I

14

would disagree with you, Mr. Nishiki, but we have

15

been sending recommendations asking for 10-percent

16

affordable.

17

few months of 1999 because we were still formulating

18

the affordable housing policy, but certainly after

19

that when we did begin to

20

has always been 10 percent.

21

you'll see 10-percent affordable.

22

Perhaps we did not do it in the first

impleme~t

this policy, it

And in the policy

But getting back to your question, if you

23

could turn, let's see, toward the back of your

24

packet, you'll see the -- here, Housing in the

25

County of Maui Update Based on the Hawaii Health
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1

Survey.

You'll see that.

2

find that page.

3

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

4

CHAIR CARROLL:

5

MS. LEE:

If you could turn,

Can I get some help?
What page, specific page?

Well, it looks like this.

Toward the end.

Tracy, can you help Mr. Nishiki?

6
7

Yeah.

Okay?

It's toward

the end.

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

MS. LEE:

The SMS --

The SMS.

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

11

MS. LEE:

-- attachment?

Yep, the SMS attachment.

12

Did everybody find it?

Now, once you've

13

found the SMS attachment, could you turn to page 2

14

of that attachment?

15

top because it was a fax.

16

the right-hand corner of that attachment, "page 6"

17

in the right-hand corner, the upper right-hand

18

corner.

19

It might say "page 6" at the
It will say "page 6" in

You see, that's why we haven't really begun

20

the pagination yet, because every section has its

21

own bunch of pages.

22

Okay.

Now we're there.

Now, the title of

23

it, it says Background, then you see the first

24

paragraph and then you see the second paragraph.

25

The last sentence in the second paragraph it says,
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1

"To succeed, Maui would have to produce about 800

2

new units per year."

3

from.

4

of Locations, Inc. and the analysis of SMS.

That's where the 800 comes

Their analysis is by -- is based on the model

So if you need to determine their statistical

5

6

calculation, then we would have ask those

7

representatives to come here.

8

executive summary information.

9

statistical calculation, then we would have to have

10
11

We are following the
If you question the

them come here.
CHAIR CARROLL:

All right, members, instead of getting

12

into more questions at this time, I'm going to ask

13

Alice to finish up her presentation and make notes.

14

Because if we're going to get into too many

15

questions at this time, she might not have time to

16

finish today.

17

you have and after she's finished, then we'll get

18

back to Mr.

19

questions that the members have.

Nishiki first and then any other

Alice.

20
,21

So just make notes of the questions

MS. LEE:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Could I ask you, though,

22

what was your intention with regard to the items

23

that need to be referred to another committee?

24
25

CHAIR CARROLL:

My intention is to refer the three items

to the Budget Committee and to retain the rest in
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1

2
3
4
5

this Committee.
MS. LEE:

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you.

Are there any further questions on the
breakdown of the demand?
By the way, all of the information that you

6

see before you comes right out of the report.

7

you read the report in detail, you can see that I

8

extracted these figures from the report.

9

So as

So if there are no more questions on the

10

report itself, I could go, if you want me to, into

11

the affordable housing policy with regard to Land

12

Use Applications.

13

CHAIR CARROLL:

Mr. Nishiki.

14

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Yeah.

I see where you don't want

15

us to ask questions and I see where she wants us to

16

ask questions so I find myself in a calamity.

17

CHAIR CARROLL:

No, no.

I -- Mr. Nishiki, Mr. Nishiki, I

18

just wanted her to finish up before we got into the

19

questions.

20

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

21
22

23

We are going to have questions.
So don't ask questions is what

you're saying?
CHAIR CARROLL:

I am asking to have Ms. Lee finish her

presentation before we ask the questions.

24

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

25

CHAIR CARROLL:

All right.

Okay.

Do you have anything else, Ms .. Lee, that
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1
2

you would like to go through before I open it up.
MS. LEE:

Well, I gave you, you know, a capsulation of all

3

initiatives and I thought if you would like now for

4

me to go through in detail, for instance, the

5

housing policy having to do with Land Use

6

Applications, I could begin with that, because it's

7

probably the most complicated.

8

CHAIR CARROLL:

9

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

10

CHAIR CARROLL:

11

MS. LEE:

Any objections, members?
None.

Proceed.

If you turn to that section where it says Maui

12

County Housing Policy, again, some of you are

13

familiar with this because a lot of this' information

14

is based on the draft ordinance that was presented

15

to you two years ago.

16

The first couple of pages have to do with

17

definitions.

And this is where we kind of veer off

18

the course a little bit because we -- for this

19

policy, we do not use the HUD median income.

20

we use is information that we have extracted from

21

the Human Needs Assessment back in 1999.

22

that 57,000 was a bit high.

23

difficult to really pinpoint the exact median income

24

and we're waiting for the census reports to be

25

finalized so we can actually see, because that will

What

We felt

However, it is very
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1

probably be the most accurate

it covers way

2

more of the population than a survey does.

3

But, meanwhile, for the purpose of this

4

policy, we are using guidelines that are at the very

5

back of your packet, the very back.

6

this.

7

using 45,000 for -- for Maui Island, we are using

8

41,200 for the island of Lanai, we are using 40,500

9

for the island of Molokai, and we are using for

10
11

It looks like

We are using -- instead of 57,000, we are

Hana, the Hana District, 38,200.
Again, keep in mind that we are really

12

waiting for the census to determine the actual

13

income categories and amounts.

14

we don't have that information, we are using this

15

lower figure for Land Use Applications.

16

But for now, since

There are times when we are going to use the

17

HUD $57,000 because HUD recognizes it.

18

wanted to access one of their programs, we cannot be

19

using the 45.

20

that's what we have to use .. But for our purposes,

21

when there is no HUD funds involved or no HUD

22

regulations involved, we're going to use the lower

23

figure of 45,000.

24

Yes.

25

If someone

If HUD recognizes 57, then if --

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Mr. Chairman.
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1

CHAIR CARROLL:

Ms. Tavares.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

The HUD median income doesn't into

3

consideration the different islands, it's just Maui

4

County or that's Hawaii State?

5

MS. LEE:

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7

8
9

Maui County.
Just Maui County, but not broken

down any further than that.
MS. LEE:

Okay.

Thank you.

So for our Department's purposes, we are

breaking them down per region.
Keep in mind that, again, we cannot -- we

10
11

cannot override HUD if there's a HUD program

12

involved, yeah.

13

involved, we can use our own figures and that's why.

14

So we have the definitions here and let me --

15

because let me just point'out some of the key areas.

16

Okay.

17

definitions.

18

applicants for change in zoning, for -- as I

19

mentioned, if they're coming in for an SMA permit

20

and the Planning Commission wants us to give a

21

recommendation, we will do that.

22

in for a District Boundary Amendment and the

23

Planning Commission wants us to give a

24

recommendation, we will use this policy.

25

Land Use Applications, we're going to use this

But if there's no HUD program

Applicability, applicability is after
So this policy would be applied to

If they're coming

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

So for all

31

1

policy, which we have been, actually.

2

We have included under Applicability, for all

3

practical purposes, that this policy would not apply

4

to 201 G projects, obviously, and projects involving

5

the use of County lands or funds.

6

exemption.

7

exemption in the draft ordinance two years ago.

8

And then under Affordable Housing

9

Requirements, this is where we're asking the 10

So we added this

I don't believe we had this particular

10

percent.

11

provided shall be calculated by multiplying the

12

total number of units proposed in the residential

13

housing project by 10 percent.

14

100 units, the proposed project shall be required to

15

provide a total of ten affordable units."

16

the policy.

17

. "The number of affordable units to be

So if a project has

So that's

I added another section here that was not in

18

the draft ordinance.

"The Director may reduce the

19

total number of affordable units required if the

20

residential housing project is basically affordable

21

already."

22

do is provide an incentive to people to build

23

affordable homes.

24

affordable homes, why would we require

25

require them to build -- or penalize them in any

So, in other words, what we're trying to

If they are already building
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way.

So that's where we give them at least a

2

discount.

3

monies instead of homes, we give them a discount.

4

So that's the section.

5

If they chose, let's say, to provide

If you recall, two years ago the in-lieu

6

calculation fee was based on a percentage of the

7

whole project.

8

now is based on basically -- well, a flat fee, a

9

flat fee.

Well, the in-lieu fee calculation

And that is the reason why we would have

10

to give the developer of affordable homes a

11

discount, because he will pay the same fee as the

12

guy building a $400,000 home if we didn't give him a

13

discount.

14

going to build affordable homes, we shouldn't be

15

charging you the same amount as somebody who is

16

building market homes or luxury homes.

17

the reason for that one.

18

different from the draft ordinance that was

19

presented two years ago.

20

So in all fairness we felt if you're

And that's

So that's slightly

In lieu of providing affordable units, the

21

developer is also eligible not only to provide cash,

22

but to provide infrastructure, to provide lots, to

23

provide land.

24

and get something as soon as possible rather than be

25

in a situation like we are today where there are

So it's -- the whole idea is to try
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1

requirements still outstanding, but basically

2

there's no rush for them to provide those affordable

3

homes because it's based on when they build their

4

market homes, yeah.

5

market homes, then they're not going to rush to

6

provide the affordables.

7

developers an option which makes it more conducive

8

to provide something else ahead of time.

If they're not building their

So this gives people,

The -- Yes.

9

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

11

CHAIR CARROLL:

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

question.

14

determined by the Department rather than by the

15

applicant?

16

similar situation, I guess, that happened with park

17

land dedication where it was left up to the

18

developer.

19

so it's now the County that will determine what the

20

in lieu was going to be so it had -- Did you have a

21

discussion about this and why did you decide to go

22

with the applicant choosing the in lieu of?

23

MS. LEE:

Mr. Chair.

Ms. Tavares.
Yeah.

If I could ask Ms. Lee a

Why wouldn't you have the in lieu of

You know, I see the same situations -- a

And, you know, we have just changed that

Well, we really feel it won't be as

maybe as

24

difficult as the parks situation.

We feel that it's

25

going to be a negotiation on the part of the
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1

Department and the developer because in the end the

2

Director has to approve, has to approve the

3

agreement.

4

it's still going to be the Director.

So whether it's up front or at the end,

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

MS. LEE:

7

CHAIR CARROLL:

8

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

9

Thank you.

Uh-huh.
Mr. Nishiki.
Yeah.

I -- This part I have also

a hard time in the portion where the Director may

10

reduce the number of affordable units required.

11

see, in the housing survey that was done to identify

12

in what areas of that 800 is most needed, as Alice

13

has explained to us, we found that in the area of

14

lOa-percent median income down to 30 percent of the

15

rental is where the need is most needed.

16

look at the for-sale units, if it was for-sale

17

units, similarly the need is most needed in the 100

18

percent of median income down to the 33 percent,

19

down to the 30 percent of median income.

20

and yet, I say, and I repeat, in the definition, Mr.

21

Chairman, there is no requirement that this is where

22

those units should be built, the cost.

23

You

Then you

And, yet,

So it still gives, number one, as Charmaine

24

says, the developer the opportunity to decide.

25

because this is an administrative policy, again, the
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1

Director can say that, oh, I want you to build --

2

or, no, the developer can choose to go, well, I'll

3

build all my units at 110 percent or 120 percent or

4

130 percent to meet the affordable housing

5

requirement set by this Administration that I don't

6

like.

7

In other words, if it was specifically aimed

8

at dealing with where are most affordable or rental

9

housing as has been pointed out this

morn~ng

the

10

needs are, that 100 percent and below, but this in

11

no way does that so it still gives the developer the

12

ability to develop the high-end housing and not

13

address the areas of most concern as has been

14

addressed in this survey.

15

So, Alice, I have this problem and so I'm

16

sure that we're going to have more discussion on

17

this, but as I listen this morning, I have many more

18

questions, but that would be the main thrust.

19

And as a concern, ~lso, Alice, that you may

20

want to address later on, this is something that we

21

are looking to establish here by ordinance or

22

however.

23

administratively, Mr. Chairman.

24
25

Right now it's being done

But the other question that I know we
grappled with was -- and, Alice, you may want to
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1

address this later on, but you have to address this

2

is this is looking into the future.

3

to what this Administration is doing currently is

4

addressing those developers that owe Maui County

5

3,000 units plus that have not met any requirements

6

and have perhaps built and took off from the island.

7

You probably have an idea on that.
And, Mr. Chairman, I feel that in discussing

8

9

My question as

affordable housing, we need to deal with some of

10

these developers that still owe this County because

11

I think that this would lead us to really

12

identifying why Maui County needs to look at more

13

ordinances.

14

ordinance these people owe us and didn't build, then

15

why do we have 3600 units that are still owed to us?

16

So that's my last question and, Alice, you may wish

17

to respond some way before the day is done or at an

18

ensuing meeting.

But right now it would seem that if by

19

MS. LEE:

Sure.

20

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

21

MS. LEE:

Thank you.

I'll be happy to.

I'm just trying to -- I

22

didn't -- There was like two or three points in that

23

question --

24

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

25

MS. LEE:

Yes.

-- besides that people still owing.
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I guess what I would like to say, first of

1

2

all, is that we feel that the County's obligation is

3

to the most vulnerable and the most needy, and that

4

would be the 0 to 50, 0 to 60 percent of median

5

income.
Now, it would be unrealistic in most cases

6
7

for us to require developers of private homes to

8

build for that population.

9

for anyone and it would be, I think, very

It's too much of a loss

10

challengeable.

11

with projects, we bring them to you, and then

12

there's these heavy government subsidies because

13

it's so expensive to build -- Take the West Maui

14

Resource Center, it's going to cost like $6 million,

15

right?

16

to house 438 people and provide 114 units.

17

lot of money.

18

west side.

19

very low-end projectsj you're going to need big

20

subsidies no matter who builds, whether it's

21

government or private development.

22

And that's the reason why we come up

Where is that money coming from?

$6 million
That's a

However, that fills a big need on the

And that's -- keep in mind that for the

So realistically we have to -- if we're going

23

to initiate a policy requiring affordable homes, we

24

should initiate a policy that is practical, that's

25

realistic and that's workable.

We don't want to
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1

find ourselves in a situation where people owe us

2

300 units -- 3,000 units.

3

only on paper, right?

4

want is to come up with solutions that provide

5

houses today and making people pay today, not ten

6

years from now, 20 years from now.

\

What good is it?

It's only on paper.

It's
What we

Those who owe us the 3,000 units do not have

7

8

a legal obligation to provide those affordables

9

right now because it's attached to when they build

10

their market homes.

And in some cases, C. Brewer,

11

for example, they built 500 more affordable than

12

they did market, so they had 500 ahead.

13

they owe 1,500 or so, they still are 500 ahead.

Even though

So these are the kinds of situations that

14
15

we're supposed to learn from experience and not

16

repeat.

17

stuck in that quagmire again and figure out ways to

18

entice and bring people in to build today.

19

the need is for today.

20

that will consistently produce homes throughout the

21

years.

22

do.

23

That's what it is.

24

end -- those are the two areas that we really need

25

to look at.

And here is an opportunity today to not get

Because

And also to develop a policy

And this is what the strategy attempts to

And it's an attack on all fronts on housing.
On the lower end, the median

We don't have to worry about market
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1

homes.

2

the very -- the low and the very low moderate

3

income.

4

That's somebody else's worry.

Our worry is

So, again, Mr. Nishiki, if I were you, I

5

wouldn't dwell on the 3,000 units, because what I

6

would do is say to myself, how do we get into this

7

situation and how do we get out?

8

the developers, is not going to change it because

9

they have no legal obligation to produce those homes

So by screaming at

10

at this point in time.

11

ways to get them to want to produce more units now?

12

But how can we figure out

One example, Mr. Nishiki, is from time to

13

time I have developers come through my office who

14

are really interested -- generally they're

15

inexperienced, they just moved to Maui, and they

16

want to build affordable homes.

17

they have gone to see some of you.

18

well-intentioned people and they want to build

19

affordable homes.

20

process they find out they are way underbudgeted,

21

way underbudgeted.

22

them, oh, why don't you go see so-and-so because

23

they owe 500 units.

24

to help invest in your project, and we'll give them

25

the credit for the 500 units.

r

And I know that
They are

Well, then as they go through the

So in cases like that, I tell

And see if so-and-so is willing

Because those are the
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1

kinds of solutions that are needed to get the units

2

on board today, you know.

3

But, you know, if we all put our heads

4

together, I figure that we could find lots of

5

creative ways and effective ways to get housing

6

produced today.

7

I keep saying over and over again, this is a working

8

document, work in progress.

9

with a lot more initiatives by the end of the day.

10

11

And I gave you a few ideas.

And as

We expect to end up

These are just a few.
You have in your hands way more than we do

12

because you have the power of making law, you know.

13

But the law has to be workable, you know.

14

want a law that looks good for affordable homes.

15

You want a law that produces houses.

16

we're there to back you up in any way we can by

17

providing you with the information on studies and

18

surveys and needs and this and that.

19

come up with at the very minimum is to help those

20

most vulnerable every single year.

21

are doing.

You don't

And, you know,

What we have

That's what we

But as you know, that's not enough.

22

CHAIR CARROLL:

Mr. Nishiki.

23

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Yeah, Alice, I don't want you to

24

feel like I'm attacking you.

You should feel that

25

Wayne Nishiki is helping you and I am trying to make
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1

something better in an area that needs to be

2

addressed.

And so, please, I'm your friend, Alice.

3

MS. LEE:

I know you are.

4

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

I know you are.

So don't -- please don't feel like

5

I'm on the attack.

I'm not.

I am addressing an

6

area that hundred percent that we have identified

7

that really needs help both in the rental and

8

affordable.

9

And this is where I see in the policy that has been

And I really want to work with you.

10

set by this Administration we don't have anything

11

that addresses this.

12

Why I say this again -- And all of us sit

13

here today hopefully not trying to throw the bone at

14

somebody else that we're going to work at this.

15

Because you told us just now that don't worry about

16

the market homes, it's being built.

17

Now, when we see that the other area of our people,

18

our community living here

19

We know that.

And let's face it, okay, we have chose to

20

direct our energies into the visitor industry.

21

chose to accept the fact that these jobs are

22

service-oriented jobs and sales jobs.

23

to acknowledge that it is indeed a very good

24

employer as far as the amount of people they employ.

25

But we know that there are shortcomings also from
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1

the fact that when you look at people renting homes

2

today and we see many and I know many, they're

3

living in a household where they don't know each

4

other, but they are sharing rooms, those people that

5

work in this industry.

6

We know that this industry by statistics that

7

you have shown us, perhaps because that's where the

8

greatest need is, fall within the 100 percent and

9

below median income.

10

We know that as a fact.

Okay?

Accepting all of this, if we know this, then

11

our emphasis also should be in providing these

12

people with homes because if we know that they get

13

cramped and they live with strangers and are forced

14

to do this based on what they earn, they're not

15

going to be around.

16

continue to do this, we're going to create slums,

17

continue to live four,

18

in a household not knowing each other and paying .

19

outrageous rents because, you know, right now the

20

market is -- I don't know, is good for those that

21

can rent these homes at greater prices.

22

We know that perhaps if we

five in a room or whatever,

But we have by numbers, Alice, and looking at

23

this now, now we know this.

So let's not joke each

24

other and try to fool each other because if we are

25

truly sincere that this is the segment of our
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1

community that we really have got to help, otherwise

2

we're not going to.

3

And, finally, the last point I think that has

4

been brought up and we need to know where you stand

5

on this, also, is as we build these units and where

6

in your policy you are saying that they are going to

7

be built -- despite that I still think we need to

8

address that 100 percent and below and put figures

9

in there and not allow the developer to decide -- I

10

think that are we going to also accept the fact

11

despite that our community plan said that they

12

should be built within each development, are we

13

going to create areas or pockets where we're going

14

to segregate our community in saying, well, you work

15

for the hotel, you shouldn't live in that area where

16

we're developing.

17

I think that I do not want me, my grandson,

18

my granddaughter, Mike's son or my

19

doesn't even like me's son to have a feeling in this

20

community that somebody is better than me.

21

what, I wear the same clothes, I eat the same way,

22

why should I have to live in somewhere else?

23

human dignity is important.

24

somebody feel a little bit lower, despite that he or

25

she is doing the job that allows the visitor or

somebody that

You know

To me,

And once you make
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1

whomever to come here and have a good time, then we

2

should treat them equally and give them that equal

3

ability.
But if we're going to constantly in our

4
5

zoning not allow homes to be built within a

6

community and say, oh, you got to move to this area

7

of town and allow that developer to put it in that

8

area, then to me we're going to start to alienate

9

those of us that live here from those of us that

10

visit.
And this, I think, as leaders of today, we

11
12

need to form sound policies as we initiate these

13

initiatives.

14

those are a few of my words that I want to impart to

15

all of us as we discuss affordable housing today.

16

Thank you.

17

MS. LEE:

Thank you.

18

CHAIR CARROLL:

19

MS. LEE:

And I thank you this morning, but

1--

Thank you, Commissioner Nishiki.

I'm going to try to remember some of the points

20

that you made.

Many of them are very good points.

21

Number one, I totally agree that you can just do so

22

much for -- with regard to housing, but the real

23

culprit here is the cost of living and the ability

24

to earn money in a service environment.

25

wages have to go up, you know.

You know,

But having said
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1

that, we still have the problem of housing, you

2

know.
I am not trying to -- I'm sorry, Wayne, you

3
4

and I have' worked together over 12 years and it's

5

funny that when I talk to you, you sometimes take it

6

like I'm being defensive or argumentive.

7

was really trying to do a few minutes ago was, yeah,

8

I came here not to be friends with everybody, I came

9

here to push, to push for affordable homes and to

But what I

10

push each and everyone of you into thinking of

11

solutions because no sense repeating the problem.

12

We know the problem.

13

And if I talk a little stern, it's because I want to

14

push you.

15

the problems that we have.

16

So where are the solutions?

I want to push you to find the answers to

I disagree with you on a couple things and I

17

will always disagree with you on many things, but we

18

try to, again, come up with a policy that is going

19

to work, not the one -- not a policy that sounds

20

good.

21

So what is realistic?
If you are Jessie Spencer and you already

22

build affordable houses, I bought my house from

23

~esse

24

comparatively speaking, $180,000.

25

that is now building in Kihei for 180,000 to

Spencer for $180,000.

That is affordable
Here is a guy
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1

2

$225,000.

That fu§ ~D.©~i

That is good.

That's why he, if he carne in for another

3

piece of property to build a similar project, carne

4

in for zoning, why would we charge him $30,000 just

5

like the same guy who gets charged $30,000 for

6

building a $400,000 house in Maui Meadows?

7

the reason why we have a discount table.

8

9

That is

So please keep -- We're not trying to make
prices higher, we're trying to encourage -- even the

10

community plan says, encourage the promotion and

11

development of affordable homes.

12

upon all of us to corne up with incentives.

13

So it is incumbent

Now, where are the incentives?

If you're

14

Jesse Spencer and you got to pay $30,000 per house

15

in lieu -- that's the in-lieu fee,

16

and Charmaine is Everett Dowling and he's building

17

something really expensive, a million dollar house

18

in Makena or Wailea, she pays $30,000 fee for the

19

affordable horne in-lieu payment and you pay $30,000

20

for your little project in Kihei, where is the

21

fairness?

22

why Jesse Spencer would get a discount.

23

it's set up the way it is.

24
25

There is no fairness,

$30,000 per house

right?

So that's
That's why

And I -- Hey, I agree that the in-lieu fee
probably needs work, you know, the in-lieu fee thing
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wdfk.

You

1

probably needs

folks know how it went the

2

first time around.

3

based on that percentage calculation I came up with.

4

So learning -- you know, learning from that, we

5

turned it into a flat fee.

6

working on that, that's fine with me because I

7

believe I tried my best on it and the best we can do

8

is come up with a flat fee giving the lower-end

9

people a discount.

I got clobbered by the Council

But if you want to keep

And that's the reason for that.

10

We really have to -- you know, if we had --

11

Mr. Nishiki, if we had $10 in our pocket today and

12

that's all we had to spend on affordable housing,

13

then, you know what, we have to establish

14

priorities.

15

again, the most needy, the most vulnerable are the

16

rental, people looking for rentals on the low end.

17

There is no way you are going to expect a developer

18

to build houses on the low end without a subsidy.

19

It's impossible.

20

And if we have to establish priorities,

It's just impossible.

And that's why, you know, I have a hard time

21

with the fact that I can't even get the West Maui

22

Resource Center through this Council.

23

get that through.

24

the guy who is making nothing.

25

that through.

I can't even

And that's for the very low end,
I can't even get

But, again, that is our -- that
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focus.

1

should be our

2

Those are the guys.

3

How do we help the most needy?

If we had all the money in the world, we

4

would help everybody, you know, all the different

5

categories, but we -- our funding is so limited, we

6

just have -- and our resources are so limited, let's

7

start with the most vulnerable and then see if there

8

are other ways that we can partner people together

9

to take care of the next category and partner people

10
11

together to take care of the next category.
But, basically, these are the initiatives.

12

Please take the time to read them carefully and go

13

through them.

14

at any time, any time to answer these questions.

15

But the whole focus is how do we get homes on the

16

market today, today, you know.

17

people to build homes.

18

incentives available to us would be taxes,

19

expediting the process, exemption on fees, sewer

20

fees, water fees -- well, not water fees any more,

21

but sewer fees, traffic fees, whatever other fees

22

there are, park fees.

If you have questions, I am available

How do we convince

And, you know, the only

23

But the problem when you start giving

24

exemptions, then you create another problem.

25

are going to give an exemption, for instance, on
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1

parks, then the Council better be ready to pay for

2

the park.

3

be.

4

going to exempt somebody on the park, then the

5

County will build the park.

6

Because you only creating another problem later on.

That's what an exemption is supposed to

It's not like we forget the park.

If you're

That's how it works.

If you're going to exempt a project from

7

8

sidewalks and drainage, then the County better go do

9

that, you know.

So on the one hand you're giving

10

breaks to a developer to save money to bring the

11

cost of the house down, but you're creating another

12

problem for the future.
So that's what I keep saying over and over

13
14

again.

You want affordable homes, you better be

15

committed to subsidizing, whether it's subsidizing a

16

sidewalk or subsidizing something.

17

costly.

18

reality.

19

CHAIR CARROLL:

20

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

That -- It's

It's going to cost us, but that's the

Councilmember Johnson.
Yes.

Alice, I really

21

appreciate -- and I can't speak for all the Couhcil

22

members, but I want to thank you for your efforts.

23

And I really think that this is a team effort that I

24

believe that this Council does have the will to

25

enact or at least try to find some way that we can
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1

enact some type of legislation to put in place the

2

ordinances that we need in order to attract people

3

as opposed to being a punitive thing.

\

4

What would your thoughts be, Alice, I know

5

that we have certain tables where we're trying to

6

give incentives now, if you had somebody that was

7

far and above, let's say, the average home, let's

8

say a multi-million dollar home or a gated community

9

that's building really expensive homes, what would

10

be your thoughts to creating a sliding scale that

11

the higher the price of the home, the greater the

12

amount of contribution?

13

those monies to subsidize the lower end so that they

14

could then help us solve the problem in that regard.

15

MS. LEE:

Because then we could use

That's what I tried two years ago.

And there

16

is -- there are -- you could generate a lot of legal

17

arguments over that.

18

comfortable with that type of scenario because it

19

he said it smacked of a tax.

20

implementing the community plans because the

21

community plan, which is the community's mandate to

22

all of us policy makers, is that we preserve, to the

23

extent possible, as much land for affordable homes

24

as possible, right?

25

Plan says that, the State Functional Plan says that,

Our Corp. Counsel was not

I said it's

That's what the -- the General
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1

and the individual community plans say that.

2

me, my mandate that I am following is the

3

community's wishes as stated in those plans.

4

So to

And when you take a piece of land that was

5

perhaps previously agriculture and you rezone it for

6

hotel, then it will forever not be available for

7

housing.

8

a result, you must pay.

9

the housing that could have been there or a portion

That's my logic.

That's my thinking.

As

You must pay and replace

10

of the housing that could have been there.

11

my thinking, and therefore I used the sliding scale.

12

13
14

That was

But it's no sense going down that road again
because of the legal questions.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

The other question, then -- Having

15

gone down that road before, I tend to agree with

16

you, though, I think that the sliding scale should

17

really be a measure of the impact that any

18

development will have on a particular region.

19

to me, when you build, let's say, a really large

20

hotel or something of that sort, the impact is a

21

much greater impact than, let's say, building maybe

22

four smaller homes on that same parcel because the

23

intensification of use really does have a much

24

greater impact.

25

And,

So I really agree with your philosophy, but
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1

if that's not possible, I know that in the budget

2

deliberations we were referring to perhaps some

3

second look at the tax situation.

4

people that currently are not full-year residents,

5

they don't get the benefit of I believe it's an

6

exemption on the taxes.

7

you know, credit that you would if you were living

8

in that home and a full-year resident.

9

then genuinely a tax, would you have any objection

10

to taxing that kind of property where it is really

11

taking from the local population, it's creating a

12

situation where perhaps somebody in California might

13

own a very expensive home that is d"epri ving people

14

of recreational uses because they have built that

15

right on the beach so now that property cuts off the

16

access to the beach, has a lot of severe impacts?

17

What would be your feeling as to actually imposing

18

that type of tax for,

19

built by people that are not full-time residents?

20

MS. LEE:

I know that for

They don't get the local,

If it is

let's say, homes that are

It's difficult to use the argument of impact.

21

Although it's true.

It's very true and it's very

22

pertinent.

23

impact because then you would be accused of imposing

24

an impact fee without -- without, number one, a

25

study and all the requirements that go with an

But I steered away from the argument of
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1

impact fee.

2

sense that impact fees must be based on cost, so a

3

full analysis has to be made.

4

used that argument of impact fee.

5

An impact fee is very restricted in the

That's why I never

I used it as -- my argument, again, was

6

implementation of the community plans and the

7

general plan.

8

because it had to be achieved through unilateral

9

agreement.

And I also says this was voluntary

A unilateral agreement means the

10

developer has to on his end agree to certain things,

11

so I look at that as voluntary contribution.

12

always use that phrase, voluntary contribution.

13

See, that way you can do that.

14

talking about impacts, then it's a different animal.

15

It's possible, but you just have to go

And I

But when you start

16

through the expense and time of developing

17

the study and calculations and so forth probably

18

take you a couple years, but it would probably be

19

worth it, you know, to go through that process.

20

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

doing

Well, I know that there are

21

carrying capacity studies which have been done on

22

the mainland.

23

therefore it might not take quite as long.

24

think that in certain areas of this County we're

25

going to have to go that route because there are

We perhaps could do it by region,
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1

there are serious impacts.

2

So I would be in favor of any kind of

3

legislation which would give the kinds of incentives

4

that you're speaking about, concurrency incentives,

5

perhaps even regional incentives or credits if you

6

built a certain price range of home in a particular

7

region such as West Maui or South Maui and delivered

8

it in the affordable category.
So I would be happy to work with you on

9

10

trying to develop these things, but I think the

11

clear directive at least from what I am getting from

12

the population as well as from other Council members

13

would be that we do desperately need housing for our

14

local people.

15

I am, to making whatever resources we have available

16

and certainly to look into any options that we have.

17

And I thank you for coming forward with these

18

suggestions.

19

MS. LEE:

Thank you, Ms. Johnson.
Mr. Chair, can I add one thing to that,

20

21

please?

22

CHAIR CARROLL:

23

MS. LEE:

24
25

And I think we're committed, at least

Proceed.

Thank you.
If any of you are inclined or as a group are

inclined, I would strongly suggest that you would
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1

have discussions with those kinds of developers who

2

ate experienced in providing affordable homes; for

3

example, Sun America.

4

Street Apartments.

5

had tax credits

6

is you get your money at the end.

7

developers can wait 10, 15, 20 years for profit, you

8

know.

9

invite into the discussion.

Sun America did the Front

See, they -- even though they
And the thing about tax credits
Not too many

So those are the kinds of people you want to

I am kind of reluctant to do that because I

10
11

have no control over zoning or SMAs or a lot of

12

things that, you know, are involved in the entire

13

process which I have no control over which you might

14

have control over.

15

people to the table and say, you know, we really

16

need affordable rentals of the same quality that you

17

provided at the Front Street Apartment project, and

18

we would like you to do another project.

19

And to invite these kinds of

Well, I think you guys are in position to do

20

that.

You want somebody who is strong financially.

21

You don't want somebody like a Charlie Ridings who I

22

asked to help us who doesn't have a dime in his

23

pocket, right?

24

from us and the Federal Government.

25

call shoestring, you know, pray, hope, cross your

He's getting most of the funding
That's what you
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1

fingers type thing.

2

What you want really is somebody who can --

3

who has that financial strength to carry a prqject

4

10 -- for 10, 15 years or whatever it takes to get

5

back your money.

6

The only one, really, that I can think of that has

7

come to Maui recently that has the kind of strength.

8

Nobody else.

9

know, we're trying to find money allover the

And Sun America is one'of them.

Because, like the Ridings thing, you

10

creation, trying to package this thing.

11

easy.

12

and ask for a 4,000 bond -- a $4 million bond float

13

to do the whole project.

14

two different things.

15

And then we got to come back to the Council

CHAIR CARROLL:

You know, it's different,

Thank you.

Mr. Molina.

16
17

It's not

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

18

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Alice, thank you for all your hard work in
Ma~i

19

this.

20

.guess it would be safe to say it's at a critical

21

standpoint.

22

we now have all these units that we can give out to

23

our people.

24

selection process.

25

I know the housing shortage on

is -- I

I want to move ahead and let's just say

My question is in regards to the

Now, let's say I -- I am an applicant for an
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1

affordable home, I have the income that meets the

2

criteria.

3

it's one in which that is fair and doesn't give an

4

individual an unfair advantage over another.

5

for example, somebody might say, well, if you know

6

someone in the County, you might be able to get up

7

on the list.

Like,

Can you describe for me what the process is?

8

9

The process itself, I want to make sure

MS. LEE:

Mr. Molina, we don't develop houses directly, so

10

we don't have that issue to deal with with regard to

11

for-sale homes.

12

Skill Village and other places where we had a

13

lottery.

We used a lottery system for the rental

14

program.

Section 8 vouchers we used the lottery.

15

That's one problem we're not going to have.

16

We did in the past with Ohukai and

The only problem that's coming up that we

17

will sort of be directly -- sort of be directly

18

involved with is the 40 units that I'm going to

19

propose to the Council.

20

have no plans to develop -- I mean, we don't have

21

a -- we don't have a development division or

22

anything like that.

23

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

24

CHAIR CARROLL:

25

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Uh-huh.

But other than that, we

Okay.

Thank you.

Mr. Nishiki.
Just to piggyback Mike's question,
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1

so should we by ordinance condition 10 percent of 8

2

units to be affordable and then even break it down

3

and say out of the 10, 4 should be 40 percent and

4

below, another 4 should be 80 percent and below and,

5

the last 2 100 percent and below?

6

determine how these units are sold to the general

7

public?

8

9
10

MS. LEE:

Who would then

In that case it would be on a first-come,

first-served basis.

The developer would handle the

sales.

11

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

12

MS. LEE:

Yeah.

The developer would handle that.

I would strongly advise against something

13

like that because we're going to end up with four

14

units at the bottom that nobody can afford.

15

people earning 40 percent of median income would

16

like a house, but can they afford it is the

17

question, you know.

18

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Yeah.

Yeah,

Then this is the question,

19

Alice, as a follow through:

As we try to attain

20

these figures that we see in the survey of 800 are

21

70 percent and below, 100 percent and below median

22

income, okay, how do we achieve it then?
See, this is my question.

23
24

facts

25

it.

Here we have got

You're saying that the developer handles
And as we're trying to address those areas ini
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1

which the need has been shown, I don't see the

2

answer as to what the process is and the follow

3

through after we condition this.

4

saying, don't do it that way, but we're saying how,

5

then -- then how are you going to attain it?

6

CHAIR CARROLL:

7

MS. LEE:

8

CHAIR CARROLL:

9

And I see you

One moment.

I have that same question.
Alice and Mr. Nishiki, I am going to ask

you to answer Mr. Nishiki's question or ask him the

10

question after the break.

11

ten-minute recess.

12

RECESS:

13

RECONVENE:

14

CHAIR CARROLL:

We're going to take a

(Gavel.)

10:29 a.m.
10:45 a.m.
(Gavel.)

Human Services and Economic

15

Development Committee is now back in session.

16

we left off with Ms. Lee.

17

MS. LEE:

And

Mr. Chair, I realize that I gave all of you a

18

lot of information at one time, so you may want to

19

reschedule a continuation of this presentation so

20

that people would have had sufficient time to

21

generate questions and -- you know, and then perhaps

22

we could get those questions ahead of time and be

23

more,You know, prepared to answer directly whatever

24

concerns people have regarding any of these

25

initiatives.
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1

CHAIR CARROLL:

For you and the members and the general

2

publicis information, I intend to keep this in

3

Committee.

4

going to ask for a motion to refer the third, fifth

5

and eighth incentives to Budget so it can be

6

discussed over there, those three portions, because

7

that will be necessary for us to make any progress.

8

And after we have some more questions today, I will

9

be putting this on the agenda probably in two weeks

10

It will remain in Committee.

Also, I'm

again.

11

And so that will give the members to go over,

12

digest, do the (inaudible) they want to do, give any

13

questions that they have directly for Ms. Lee to me

14

in writing, if they wish, and I'll get to her so we

15

can have answers in that way, if you desire.

16

can proceed at the next meeting.

17
18

And we

All right, Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

No.

I'll save all my questions,

19

but I feel that this was a good start.

20

this area of affordable housing is an area, Mr.

21

Chairman, that this community is looking for this

22

Council and this Administration to work towards

23

achieving those units, so -- and whatever way we can

24

do it, I think, is most important.

25

I think that

Alice brings up an important point about
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1

inviting certain developments or developers to

2

discuss with us seemingly ways in which to achieve

3

them to build these homes.

4

a step forward to say, I don't know how we're going

5

to address the 100 percent and below, whether it be

6

affordable homes or rentals.

7

And I think this is a challenge, Alice, that

8

we have within ourselves.

9

are good, valid ones.

... 10

I mean, Alice even went

And her suggestions to me

And I'm glad that you're not

going to let this run away and just cover it up,

11

because we need to work with Administration so that

12

our people living in this community can live in

13

homes and rentals and not be treated like sardines

,14

in cans.

And, you know, they are people, they have

15

got dignity.

16

humble beginnings, also have experienced this.

17

for one, because I lived in a truck for one year on

18

Maui County, so -- But I -- you know, we need to

19

take care.

20
21
22

CHAIR CARROLL:

And I guess all of us, because we have
I,

Thank you.
Thank you.

Mr. Kawano.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman, for

23

wanting -- bringing in somebody -- and I really want

24

to thank Ms. Lee for this presentation and as far as

25

getting on board.

And I agree with her this is a
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1

lot of item for us in one meeting to try to absorb

2

it all.

3

our office and maybe we can contact Ms. Lee if we

4

have questions also to answer, if the Chairman don't

5

mind.

And I'm sure if we can take this back to

But I think this is a problem that Maui

6
7

County is facing almost as bad as the roads.

I

8

really appreciate what Alice is doing in the office.

9

Finally somebody is getting on board something that

10

Maui really need, and that is the housing problem.

11

And, Ms. Lee, thank you very much for the

12

presentation.

13

MS. LEE:

You're welcome.

14

COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO:

15

CHAIR CARROLL:

16

MS. LEE:

17

CHAIR CARROLL:

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

19

CHAIR CARROLL:

20

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And thank you, Chairman.

Thank you.

Mr. Chair.
Ms. Johnson.

Oh.

Alice.

Ms. Johnson.
I just wanted to ask if you wanted

21

me to make a motion, but Alice had a question, so

22

I'll let her go first and then whenever you would

23

like the motion, I would be happy to make it.

24

CHAIR CARROLL:

25

MS. LEE:

Ms. Lee.

I look at this situation as like a tag team.
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1

So, you know, I have given you information to start

2

with and I am passing the baton on to you to see

3

what you can do and what solutions you can come up

4

with with regard to addressing affordable housing.

5

Again, I would like to reiterate, Mr. Chair

6

and members, that you run into a dangerous situation

7

when you try and require developers to build for

8

specific sales prices or specific income groups.

9

Because we have the situation on Lanai, for example,

10

where they can't sell the homes at the specific

11

prices.

12

They're not realistic, you know.

13

relevant today as a good sales price, may not be

And we have had cases like that on Molokai.
What may be

You know, it's important to look at this, you

14
15

know, from a global perspective rather than sort of

16

micromanage a policy.

17

to it, the bottom line is in order to provide

18

affordable housing, you need money.

19

need.

20

County, the private developer, you need money.

It's just when you come down

That's what you

Whether it's from the Federal, the State, the

21

The other point I wanted to make is that be

22

careful, again, when you try and force people into

23

homes who perhaps are not ready for it.

24

there's a reason why they're making 30 percent of

25

median income.

Maybe

Maybe they need to learn life
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1

skills.

Maybe they need to have a better credit

2

history.

3

earn more money, you know.

Maybe they need to have a better job and

The way our Department looks at affordable

4
5

housing is it's not only shelter.

6

to develop the whole person and achieve

7

self-sufficiency.

8

want a sustainable plan.

9

develop the skills in order to really move upward

10

We look at trying

And this is what you want.

You

Shelter and helping people

and develop themselves.
One of the reasons why I'll be coming back to

11
12

you for monies would be for programs for housing.

13

And I am talking about parenting and I'm talking

14

about life skills.

15

systems that people need, you know.

16

shove somebody into a house and expect them to, to

17

thrive.

18

lower end need a lot of help.

19

once you help them and they begin to move upward,

20

then that's the success.

21

upward.

22

These are the kinds of support

They need a lot of help.

You can't just

Those on the

But the whole idea is

They will continue to move

You know, we don't want to develop a policy

23

that is going to develop slums on Maui and encourage

24

people to stay where they are.

25

that.

We don't want to do

We want to develop opportunities for people
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1

to move upward and onward.

2

through this process, that if you keep all of these

3

issues in mind, then you will come up with a policy

4

that encompasses the entire problem.

5
6
7
8
9

And I think as you go

Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

Councilmember Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yes.

I just really appreciate you

bringing out some of the other related areas, too,

10

Alice, because I think that you bring up a very good

11

point in that sometimes the wage level is really not

12

sufficient for a person or a family to be able to

13

maintain a decent roof over their heads.

14

So I think that this Committee perhaps can

15

look at other ways of making recommendations where

16

we can reward employers that do give full-time

17

employment with benefits, that give 40 hours a week,

18

and create another incentive system so that we can

19

provide some kind of stable income so that people

20

can meet the goals that we're setting.

21

It is, as you point out, a -- the treatment

22

of the whole problem.

And using the wholistic

23

approach I think really is very forward thinking on

24

your part.

25

we have gotten today.

And I really appreciate the input that
And we'll be looking for all
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1

kinds of creative ways to put those programs into

2

place.

3

writing.

4

those in writing.

And I will put my suggestions, too, in
And if I have any questions, I will put

5

CHAIR CARROLL:

Mr. Kawano.

6

COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO:

Ye9h.

Ms. Lee, there's one thing

7

that I got to say that I like what you said was not

8

only put it on paper to make it look good, but make

9

it workable.

And I think that's where you driving

10

at and that's where you coming from and I like that

11

idea.

12
13
14
15
16

And, again, as I say, good job, Alice.
Thank you, Chairman.

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Alice, I think you hit on something really

17

good about teaching people who are on the lower end

18

of the economic spectrum more responsibility.

19

not a matter of just putting them in houses, but

20

maybe instilling in them maybe more pride and

21

responsibility in taking care of what they have.

22

What type of incentives or suggestions is

It's

23

your Department going to come up with for people who

24

are in that predicament so to prevent having, as you

25

said, slums on Maui?
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1

MS. LEE:

We already have initiated a few programs having

2

to -- supportive programs with -- especially at the

3

Ka Hale A Ke Ola site where the whole idea is to

4

help people move from one stage to the next.

5

there are three stages there.

6

shelter stage, there's the transitional housing, and

7

then there's the permanent housing.

8

And

There's the emergency

With our Section 8 program, we are also

9

trying to create a pilot project where you could use

10

your Section 8 voucher, which you would normally use

11

to pay the rent, but put it towards a mortgage.

12

that's one way that, you know, we are trying to help

13

people move up.

14

First-Time Home Buyers Program with the $15,000 one

15

and also the new loan program with the $10,000 loan.

16

So

We are trying to improve our

In addition, at the shelter what we do is we

17

provide grant monies to Charlie Ridings to provide a

18

Life Skills Program.

19

Program that's been going on there for a year and a

20

half that's been highly successful.

21

follow that up with like a Parenting 2 Program

22

because one of the things that we felt was necessary

23

was to try to develop a support group for the

24

parents to continue the work in the skills that they

25

have learned.

We also have a Parenting

We are going to

We are finding out that it's not

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

68

1

happening, so what we are doing is to initiate a new

2

parenting follow-up program where the parent and the

3

child would have activities to do.

4

And councilmember Johnson was instrumental in
I

5

helping to put this together.

It's really a

6

ceramics program so that the child and whether it's

7

dad or mom can work with the parent to build

8

something, to create something.

9

subsidizing that program so that's it's not only a

And we're

10

skill that they're going to be acquiring and not

11

only the opportunity to interact with their child

12

and to bond with their child, but, you know, on the

13

practical side, when they need Christmas gifts or

14

birthday gifts, gifts, they will have the ability to

15

make them.

16

kinds of programs as well.

17

So, you know, we're looking at those

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

And thank you for looking in that

18

direction.

19

negative stigma attached to affordable and

20

low-income housing projects.

21

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

22

23

CHAIR CARROLL:

I think that will help remove the

Thank you.

Members, the Chair will entertain a motion to

24

recommend the following matters be referred to the

25

Budget and Finance Committee:

-The third initiative
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1

concerning the matter of the acute housing shortage

2

for the homeless and low-income families in West

3

Maui by partnering with Maui Economic Concerns and

4

Community incorporated, MECC, to develop a homeless

5

shelter and affordable housing units by the year

6

2002.

7

need for affordable housing units for seniors and

8

the centraliied Housing Division office by

9

constructing a complex for these purposes.

The fifth initiative concerning the combined

And the

10

eighth initiative, to improve the Section 8 program

11

in a variety of ways including proposing an

12

ordinance that will provide Section 8 landlords with

13

a real property tax exemption up to $50,000.

14

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

15

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

16

CHAIR CARROLL:

17

MS. LEE:

So moved.
Second.

Discussion.

Mr. Chair.

Mr. Chairman, would it be possible

18

to add the creation of a down-payment program for

19

qualified buyers up to 120 percent of median income.

20

That's going tQ require Council approval.

21

CHAIR CARROLL:

All right.

22

we -- All right.

23

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Can we just add that in, or do

Any objection to adding that in?
I amend my motion to include

24

That's initiative No.2? -- initiative No.2.

25

amend it.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

2

CHAIR CARROLL:

Second.

Thank you.

3

Any further discussion?

4

All those in favor?

5

Motion carried.

6

VOTE:

Thank you.

AYES:

Councilmembers Kawano, Molina;
Vice-Chair Johnson and Chair Carroll.

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :

None.
None.
None.
Councilmember Hokama.

7

8
9

10

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

11
12

13

Recommending REFERRAL of four housing
initiatives to the Budget and Finance
Committee.

ITEM NO. 11: USE OF KIHEI YOUTH CENTER FACILITIES
(C. C. 01-162)

14
15
16
17

CHAIR CARROLL:
11:

We have one more item on the agenda, HSED

USE OF KIHEI YOUTH CENTER FACILITIES.
Members, this

matt~r

came about when concerns

18

were raised regarding the shared use of Kihei Youth

19

Center with the proposed Kihei Charter High School.

20

We have received a letter dated July 5th, 2001 from

21

the Director of Housing and Human Concerns which

22

responds to a number of questions I posed in an

23

earlier letter.

24
25

Before I ask Alice to provide us with an
overview of her letter, I will accept any public
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1

testimony.

Does anyone wish to give public

2

testimony at this time on HSED II?

3

Hearing none, public testimony is

4

Alice.

5

MS. LEE:

clos~d.

Mr. Chair, we have no objection to you filing

6

this matter.

7

reviewed and discussed.

8

is in favor of allowing the charter school to occupy

9

the premises at the Kihei Youth Center and the

10
11

I believe it was -- it has been
And I believe the Council

details are in the process of being worked out.
CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

12

Members have any questions on the floor?

13

Mr. Nishiki.

14

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:Yeah.

Alice, I think the concern

15

not only from myself, but members of the general

16

public that has been raised in regards to the

17

charter school and the youth center is right now

18

under the current lease the youth center has the

19

ability to sublease the property without coming to

20

the Councilor the Administration.

21
22
23

MS. LEE:

No.

I believe they have to come to the

Administration for that.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

To the Administration.

So the

24

Council really has no -- no authority over this.

25

there or has there been a problem with subleasing?
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1

And why I ask this question is because,

2

number one, we have given that power to the

3

Administration, but perhaps we would like to look at

4

how the youth center is used.

5

the fact that specifically to the Kihei Youth

6

Center, I wanted to check who governs the Board of

7

Directors and how they have been put in their

8

positions.

9

center that were also members of the charter school?

One concern has been

Again, are there members of the youth

10

And why I ask this is because the concern of

11

commingling of funds, perhaps.

12

And, finally, is there a point within the

13

sublease where the charter school will aim towards

14

locating their permanent location away from the

15

youth center so that the youth center can continue

16

it's original purpose as to when this building was

17

built?

18

And, finally, the concern that there has been

19

groups that may have been removed for whatever

20

reasons that were existing at the youth center and I

21

think that, you know, some members of the community

22

there in Kihei have some problems.

23

MS. LEE:

Yes, Mr. Nishiki.

I understand there was

24

there was a concern that occurred a couple of years

25

ago where there was a Hawaiian program that was
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1

taking place at the youth center and it was, I

2

believe, a separate program that the youth center

3

paid for.

4

sublease agreement at that time.

5

parting of the ways and I believe till today there's

6

some bad feelings over that, the way it unfolded.

7

And that program is no longer offered by the youth

8

center at the location.

I don't think there was any kind of a
There was a

Then apparently there was some connection

9

10

between the charter school board and the board of

11

the youth center.

12

both boards.

13

one of

14

think on the charter commission board.

15

it's only one board.

th~

One of the members belonged to

He has since, I believe, resigned from

boards, so now he only occupies a space I
Now -- but

My understanding is this arrangement is only

16
17

temporary.

18

of accepting it, because it's just temporary until

19

the long-term facility is located for the charter

20

school.

21

And I think that's why people are sort

We were concerned at the very beginning

22

because we wanted to make sure that none of the

23

children or the programs would be displaced or

24

inconvenienced as a result of the charter school

25

being there at the youth center.

Apparently all the
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1

details have been worked out, the Executive Director

2

has been in many meetings and discussions with the

3

charter school representatives and apparently it's

4

an amicable arrangement at this point.

5

aware that there are any, you know, major problems

6

that we should be, you know, concerned about.

7

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

We are not

Yeah, Alice, and you bring up the

8

history of some of the concerns raised by the

9

community and some of the programs that were put

10

there.

11

one, that any possible group wishing to take over

12

the running of that youth center can easily put

13

members within their particular direction and soon

14

use those numbers to take over, probably, the place".

15

Once that -- that is accomplished, directors are

16

removed and the program -- and from what I hear,

17

this did occur, and we had a whole new direction.

18

The concern that I have now is how long is

19

I think that my concern is two-fold.

Number

this sublease for?

20

MS. LEE:

I believe Mr. Kushi worked on that.

21

CHAIR CARROLL:

22

MR. KUSHI:

Mr. Kushi.

The lease between the County and the Kihei

23

Youth Center is for five years, I believe, and it

24

terminates in September of 2003.

25

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Okay.
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1

MR. KUSHI:

So that's the controlling document.

2

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Okay.

And then the sublease from

3

the youth center to the charter high school, is that

4

something that also was legitimatized through a

5

sublease?

6
7

MR. KUSHI:

Mr. Chair, Councilman Nishiki, there's no

formal -- as I understand it, there is no formal
sublease.

9

It's not a sublet basis in that they're

not taking a portion of the leased premises.

It's

10

not an assignment because the youth center is still

11

there.

12

So there's no official document aside from an

13

agreement between the two parties that the County

14

will look at, but they still would need the County's

15

consent.

16

It's basically what they call a shared use.

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

I guess, then, the question, Mr.

17

Kushi, would be in the original lease given to the

18

Kihei youth Center by the Administration --

19

MR. KUSHI:

By the Council.

20

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

-- by the County of Maui, how did

21

the charter school qualify as falling under how it

22

can relate to the use of this youth center?

23

Education?

24

the original lease?

25

MR. KUSHI:

Yes.

Is there a provision for education in
How is it

Under the specific lease language under
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1

Use there is a statement about education.

2

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

3

MR. KUSHI:

What page is that?

Page 5, paragraph 11.

It states, you know,

4

"Further, the goals of the lessee in providing

5

recreational, educational, vocational and leisure

6

programs and services for youth."
But my understanding of this is that this

7
8

youth -- this Kihei School is not part of the

9

program of the youth center.

If it was, then we

10

wouldn't be involved.

11

entity that wants to share space in one of our

12

facilities.

13

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

14

MR. KUSHI:

15
16

It's a separate, third-party

Right.

This is why they need to consult with the

county.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

I guess, Mr. Chairman, if I may,

17

can any group, then, under the guise of education

18

come in and -- I don't know how many youth centers

19

we have, but would they then be able to come in and

20

have use of a youth center under that guise?

21

CHAIR CARROLL:

I have no idea, Mr. Nishiki.

It would be

22

something that Mr. Kushi could probably answer for

23

us.

24
25

MR. KUSHI:

Well, if I may, Mr. Chairman, it would depend

on the program and whose program it is.
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1

part of the youth center's activities, then there's

2

no need for the County to be consulted.

3

separate, third-party entity outside of the youth

4

center, then they would need to have us look at it

5

and consent to the use.

6
7

If it's a

I'm -- Is that clear now?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Yeah.

Well, to me this is a

8

danger because this is already occurring.

And all

9

I'm saying, Mr. Carroll -- excuse me, Chairman, is

10

not anything against the charter school, but if that

11

is how this Administration made a determination,

12

then who is to say that any other group can do the

13

same and what are some of the pluses or minuses of

14

something like this occurring?

15

something that we should look at.

16

CHAIR CARROLL:

17

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

And to me it's

I would
And I don't know how we can fix

18

this unless, one, we can -- I don't know.

19

when any group comes, then there needs to be a

20

process in which they can qualify or maybe the

21

language that we use, Mr. Corporation Counsel, is

22

too -- too broad because we have seen this occur in

23

this instance.

24
25

CHAIR CARROLL:

You know,

Well, Mr. Nishiki, this goes much further

than just the Kihei Youth Center.

We are talking
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1

about policy and how it's implemented.

2

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

3

CHAIR CARROLL:

4

Yeah.

With County facilities.
This goes much further than the

Kihei Youth Center.

5

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

6

CHAIR CARROLL:

Yeah.

I think it would be appropriate that we

7

address your concerns concerning all of our youth

8

centers in the County of Maui and the policies that

9

we have.

10
11

I still am going to make the

recommendation to file this particular one.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Yeah.

I would have no problem in

12

filing this, but keeping the subject matter of

13

leases and subleases of County facilities within

14

your Committee and having this discussion.

15
16

CHAIR CARROLL:

What I was going to do is have a new

agenda item.addressing that instead.

17

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

18

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

Councilmember Johnson.

19
20

That's fine.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yes.

Alice, when all of this took

21

place, I'm assuming that the charter school has the

22

required liability coverage and all of the other

23

things that we would require any other entity using

24

County facilities.

25

MS. LEE:

Would you happen to know that?

I didn't work directly on this subject matter.
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1

I think Mr. Kushi knows a lot more than I do because

2

he worked on the legal aspects of this issue.

3

MR. KUSHI:

Mr. Chair.

4

CHAIR CARROLL:

5

MR. KUSHI:

Mr. Kushi.

Ms. Johnson, I believe what we had required

6

them to do was get a separate insurance policy

7

naming the Kihei Youth Center and the County as

8

additional insured.

9

really has two insurance policies.

10
11

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

So, in essence, the County

That's really very helpful for me

because I know the issue of liability was raised.
Also, a member of the public had raised the

12
13

issue about the additional traffic or transportation

14

coming into that area with regard to the additional

15

60 children that were coming in on a regular basis.

16

And I just was curious as to whether or not that

17

issue was addressed in some regard as to the safety

18

of the kids and the people using that facility in

19

terms of getting to it.

20

Mr. Kushi?

21

CHAIR CARROLL:

22

MR. KUSHI:

Do you happen to know that,

Mr. Kushi.

I don't know the specific details, but I know

23

it was mentioned.

And I believe it's left to the

24

work -- the work out between the two groups in terms

25

of time of use, time of use of the parking space, as
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1

well as the flow of traffic and -- And from our

2

side, what we're looking at, from the County's side,

3

Department side, is that we want to maintain the

4

youth center priority of that facility.

5

school does, as long as it doesn't interfere with

6

the youth center, that was our objective.

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

That answers my question.

The other area that I -- and I did urge this

8
9

What the

privately that the charter school do this is perhaps

10

look at leasing maybe land nearby with some modular

11

building.

12

modular units that they use sometimes like the

13

portable classrooms.

14

units available.

15

facility so that you would not have this kind of

16

conflict.

Either renting temporarily one of the

I know that there are some

Which would be a stand-alone

Because I think that there's going to be

17

18

times, particularly if this is going to be

19

year-round school, I know that the Summer PALS and a

20

lot of the programs that we have at West Maui's

21

youth center, for example, may be in direct conflict

22

with some of the activities going on at the charter

23

school.

24
25

So I hope that they have worked that out.
I would also encourage them to try to at

least find some kind of site.

If it's going to be
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1

there for five years, I think it's going to be very

2

difficult.

3

I had my Sunday school classroom shared with the

4

school, and just simply from a practical standpoint

5

of the, let's say, computers or work project that

6

the kids are doing in the school, it's very

7

disruptive to have to tear that down continuously or

8

to worry about somebody destroying somebody's

9

project.

I have tried myself in a situation where

-

So I would really encourage them and I hope

10
11

the Administration would encourage them to maybe

12

seek some kind of nearby modular unit.
Thank you.

13
14

CHAIR CARROLL:

Mr. Molina.

15

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you, Mr. Carroll.

Alice, do you know offhand what the charter

16
17

school's long-term goal is whether to terminate once

18

the State builds that long-awaited high school in

19

Kihei, or do they plan to stay in existence if and

20

when this high school comes to be?

21
22

MS. LEE:

I wish I could give you an informative and

education -- educated answer to that, but I really
have not been all that involved on this issue.

24
25

The reason for that is because the legal
matters have been handled by Corp. Counsel, then we
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1

have the Parks Department who is really responsible

2

for this facility because it's on park land, and

3

then they have us, you know.

4

we have provided some information to the group that

5

has been working on this, but we really haven't been

6

in a policy-making position with regard to this

7

matter.
My understanding, again, is that the charter

8
9

So our has, you know,

school is only there temporarily and they're going

10

to move out to their own location and continue with

11

that -- you know, their charter school as a separate

12

entity.

13

That's my understanding.
And as far as any of the other issues, we

14

were very concerned, too, with additional traffic.

15

We were very concerned about the possibility of

16

displacing staff.

17

beginning to use other facilities on the complex

18

in the complex.

19

purview of the Parks Department.

20

cents, but it was -- in the final analysis, it was

21

the Parks Department and Corp. Counsel that made the

22

final decision.

23

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

They wanted really in the

But, again, it all falls within the

Okay.

We gave our two

I just bring that up because

24

Mr. Nishiki brought up an interesting point is -- in

25

the future, are we maybe setting a precedent for
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1

future charter schools in different communities

2

coming up and the County again facing this issue,

3

but nothing against the charter school itself.

4

One more question.

This is in reference to a

5

letter of July 5th in response to Chairman Carroll's

6

questions.

7

school, the shared cost allocation plan between the

8

charter school and the Kihei Youth Center, did you

9

receive that information yet.

10

MS. LEE:

The agreement between the charter

I can't give it to you right now.

The reason

11

for the shared costs -- Again, this is a parks

12

concern.

13

everybody's use of all facilities all these years

14

and that is coming to a screeching halt whether you

15

talking about Hana, whether you're talking about

16

where ever.

17

their fair share of electricity and all -- and water

18

and all the other costs associated with the

19

maintenance and operation of the building and

20

premises.

21

Parks Department.

22·

23

The Parks Department has been paying for

So from now on everybody has to pay

And that shared cost really is with the

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

One last question, if I may,

Mr. Chair.

24

CHAIR CARROLL:

Proceed.

25

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Will your Department or will it be
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1

the Parks Department will be monitoring the

2

agreement made between the County and the South Maui

3

Learning Ohana, for example, whether it be site

4

inspections, or will it be left up to the Kihei

5

Youth Center to report to the County that -- you

6

know, if there's any problems between the charter

7

school and the youth center?

8
9

,

MS. LEE:
on.

I think there will be dual monitoring that goes
You see, our responsibility is with the program

10

because we give the funding, the program part.

11

have no control over the facility itself.

12

the Parks Department.

13

Department and us, we will be monitoring the

14

situation.

15

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

16

CHAIR CARROLL:

17

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Okay.

All right.

We

That's

So between the Parks

Thank you.
Mr. Nishiki.

Yeah, Alice, do you know what time

18

the school starts and ends?

19

brings up a real concern maybe now not a problem,

20

but when summertime kicks in, do we have summer

21

programs there that start during the time when

22

normal school starts for a charter school?

23

MS. LEE:

I would rather not guess.

Because I think Jo Anne

My recollection is

24

that the schools would begin after -- I mean, in the

25

morning, yeah.

Because normally the -- the youth
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1

program starts after school, yeah, so that's why the

2

charter school would be in the morning.

3

the summertime, I'm not sure what's going to happen.

4

I can find out for you.

5

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

But during

Yeah, Mr. Chairman, I think all of

6

us would -- I speak for myself.

7

I would not want to see any existing program being

8

eliminated because of what is has occurred.

9

I think personally

Number two, should there be a problem, I

10

would hope that we here in the Council can be sent

11

some sort of evaluation of what has occurred.

12

And, finally, the word "temporary" is so

13

often used and temporary can mean three, four years.

14

I would hope that this Administration did, indeed,

15

nail down with the charter school as to the amount

16

of time they really have to be used there at our

17

Kihei Youth Center.

18

out what that timetable is.

And then hopefully we can find

19

And I only say this only because that

20

community is growing and as that community grows, I

21

think the youth center should be opened up for other

22

types of uses.

23

taking over because of equipment and so on, it

24

eliminates the possibility for other types of

25

activities to occur for our community.

But if we have one group really
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So the purpose and everything else can be

1
2

interpreted by this Administration and allow this to

3

happen, but that temporary use could go on for years

4

and thereby eliminating the use of that youth center

5

for other types of groups that may want to enter.

6

And this, to me, may be a problem.

7

many other uses during the year could be opened up

8

whether it be hula, weaving, I don't know what else.

9

But if we have a group taking a large portion of the

Who knows how

10

use and time, then really it leaves no ability for

11

other segments of the community to use it.

12

that's my concern.

13

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you, Mr. Nishiki.

So

And as I said, I

14

agree with you.

15

like to file this and put a new agenda item that

16

encompasses all of the things that we have been

17

talking about because this is a little restrictive.

18

I

19

it.

20

And as I said before, I still would

want to talk about the other centers and expand on

So I would -- I am still going to make the

21

recommendation to file this and today we will send

22

down to the Chair a new agenda item to be sent to

23

the appropriate committee.

24
25

Any further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO:

So moved.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

2

CHAIR CARROLL:

Second.

So moved, second.

3

All in favor?

4

Motion carried.

5

CHAIR CARROLL:

6

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

7

Mr. Chair?

8

CHAIR CARROLL:

Any announcements?
Were there any nays on that vote,

Excuse me.

Any opposed?

No nays.

9

Thank you, Councilmember Johnson.

10

11

Discussion?

VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Kawano, Molina;
Vice-Chair Johnson and Chair Carroll.

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :

None.
None.
None.
Councilmember Hokama.

12

13
14
15

MOTION CARRIED.

16
17

ACTION:

CHAIR CARROLL:

18

Recommending FILING of communication.

Any announcements?

Seeing none, this meeting is now adjourned.

19

(Gavel)

20

ADJOURN:

11: 25 a.m.

21
22
23
24
25
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